
      
     
 
Date:    March 2022  
To:    Residents in the Pin Oak Court Area, Wheaton  
From:   Wheaton Sanitary District        
Subject:   Northside Interceptor Sewer Replacement Project 
  Pin Oak Court Area Final Construction & Full Restoration Activity 
 
 

PIN OAK COURT AREA FINAL CONSTRUCTION & FULL RESTORATION ACTIVITY MEMO:  

 

Wheaton Sanitary District (WSD) recognizes that its Northside Interceptor (NSI) Sewer Replacement  

Project has been difficult on the residents of the Pin Oak Court area, and appreciates all of your  

patience and consideration so this very important project can be completed.  Construction efforts  

had to be paused during the past couple harshest months of winter, but will be starting again soon.   

 

Please be informed that WSD is close to completing construction for the NSI Project in your area.   

Final construction and restoration activities will take place from early March 2022 and are expected  

to conclude in May 2022.   

 

Final Construction and Full Restoration Specifics:   

 ● Restoration efforts thus far include temporary hard-surface paving to allow for snow plowing.   

 ● Construction and restoration activity will be from 7:00 am - 5:00 pm, but is allowed until 7:00 pm.   

 ● Final construction in the area will occur as weather permits, and will include:   

  - A City of Wheaton water main replacement in March  

  - A City of Wheaton storm sewer replacement  

 ● Full restoration of the area will follow as weather permits, and will include:   

  - Pavement removal and rough grading   

  - Curb, gutter, sidewalk, and driveway replacement  

  - Fine grading, and final pavement restoration 

  - Landscaping will include seed and blanket, and tree planting    

 ● Additionally, the old sanitary sewer needs to be abandoned and filled.  So, there will be a  

     short time period when many cement trucks will be in your area to fill the old pipe.   

 ● For Project updates, visit – www.wsd.dst.il.us/about-wsd/news/ or  

     for questions call Jim Snell (815) 444-3321.   

 ● Thank you again for your patience and consideration!  

http://www.wsd.dst.il.us/about-wsd/news/

